
FACULTY/STAFF / FRIENDS NEWSLETTER 

STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK 

VOLUME 9 NO. 1 August 29, 2001 

You're Invited to a 

• / 

mwSI iiO Cwtii 
• 

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 11 
4:30 p.m. Until Dusk 

Rain or Shine 

FREE SHUTTLE BUS SERVICE 

Front of Hospital HSC Loading Dock Veterans Home South Campus 
Contact Transportation Services at 632-6418 for more information. 

IT'S ALL HERE! 

On the Academic Mall SAC Library Galleria 
Administration Second Floor Lobby Staller Plaza 

DJ Jazz Dixieland Ethnic Country and Western 

DANCE LESSONS AND PERFORMANCES 

Ballroom Salsa Country Line Waltz More 

HIGH TEA WITH LIVE JAZZ 

REFRESHMENTS 

Located Throughout the Academic Mall 

TALENT SHOW 

Sing, Act, or Dance Your Way to a Great Prize. 
For advance sign-up, contact Godfrey Palaia at 632-1463. 

CONTESTS 

Karaoke Dance Wacky Bed Races Rubber Duck Races 
For advance sign-up, contact Sue DiMonda at 632-7168. 

COME TO THE PARTY FOR YOUR CHANCE TO WIN 

TWO ROUND-TRIP TICKETS 

To Any Southwest Air Destination 
Plus Other Prizes 

FIREWORKS GRAND FINALE 

Visit the Web at stonybrook.edu/saiute 

or call Conferences and Special Events at 632-6320 for more information. 

The Party of the Year 
Tuesday, September 11, marks an historic 
day at Stony Brook as we celebrate the 
"Salute to Stony Brook," honoring the 
achievements of our students, faculty, and 
staff. The party starts at 4:30 p.m. and will 
end at dusk with a grand fireworks finale. 
Covering the entire Academic Mall and 
surrounding areas of the Student Activities 
Center, Library Galleria, Administration 
Second Floor Lobby, and the Staller Plaza, 
this is one party that will have something 
for everyone. Not only will there be fabu­
lous entertainment, great food, and fun, but 
there will be a chance to win two round-trip 
airline tickets to any Southwest Air destina­
tion and other top prizes. 

The Academic Mall 
From the Administration Building to the 
Student Activities Center (SAC), the Acade­
mic Mall will be the center of the festivities. 
There will be food stations sprinkled 
throughout the Mall. There will be Country 
and Western line dancing performances 
and lessons. Octus, our eight-person bicy­
cle, will be ready to ride. Also on the Mall, 
a DJ will spin the hippest tunes while the 
fraternities and sororities demonstrate 
their best dance moves. 

Administration 2nd Floor Lobby 
Inside the Administration Building, party-
goers can sing for prizes at the Karaoke 
Contest or enjoy the performances of the 
Stony Brook Gospel Choir, the Camarata 
Singers, and more. 

Staller Plaza 
Dance takes center stage at the Staller 
Plaza. There will be performances and 
lessons in ballroom dancing, swing danc­
ing, waltz, and Latin dance. With a huge 
dance floor, there will be room for every­
one to cut a rug. 

library Galleria 
The Library Galleria will be transformed 
into an upscale High Society Tea Cafe with 
tuxedo service and smooth jazz playing. 
And if your muscles ache after all the danc­
ing you've done, a masseuse will be on 
hand to help you relax. 

Student Activities Center 
The SAC lobby will turn into a cultural cafe, 
showcasing the music and dances of our 
diverse student population. Sign up for the 
ultimate talent show for your chance to win 
a great prize. 

Transportation Provided 
Free shuttle bus service will be provided 
from the front of the Hospital, the HSC 
Loading Dock, the Veterans Home, and 
South Campus to bring people to and from 
the Academic Mall. 

We hope you will be able to join us for 
what will surely be the party of the year! 
For more information, visit our Web site at 
www.stonybrook.edu/salute or call Confer­
ences and Special Events at 632-6320. 
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In Memoriam 
Dr. Thomas F. Irvine Jr., Professor 
Emeritus of Mechanical Engineer­
ing, passed away suddenly at his 
home on June 2. Professor Irvine 
joined Stony Brook in 1961 as the 
first Dean of Engineering, serving 
in that position for 11 years before 
returning to full-time teaching and 
research. 

Professor Irvine's research 
interest was in the field of heat 
transfer. He published more than 
100 refereed papers, numerous con­
ference articles, edited several pro­
fessional journals, and co-edited 
two textbook series and many 
books. Dr. Irvine was a member of 
the Founding Committee for the 
International Center for Heat and 
Mass Transfer and an American 
Society of Mechanical Engineers 
(ASME) representative to the Sci­
entific Council of the International 
Center for Heat and Mass Transfer. 
He was a fellow of ASME, receiving 
its prestigious Heat Transfer 
Memorial Award in 1992. 

Undergraduate students 
ranked him as one of the best 
teachers in the College of Engi­
neering and Applied Sciences 
(CEAS). He taught many Ph.D. stu­
dents who now hold important posi­
tions in academia and industry in 
the United States and abroad. After 
his retirement from teaching nine 
years ago, Professor Irvine still 
came to work every day in his labo­
ratory, mentored junior faculty, and 
was, until two years ago, the faculty 
advisor to the Student Chapter of 
ASME housed in the Department of 
Mechanical Engineering. His 
untimely passing is a great loss to 
his family, friends, students, 
colleagues, the CEAS, and the entire 
Stony Brook community. 

Biomedical 
Engineering Nets 
$155K Grant 
The Department of Biomedical 
Engineering has received a three-
year, $155,000 grant from the 
Whitaker Foundation to establish 
an Industrial Internship Program 
for graduate students in biomedical 
engineering. This award was sub­
mitted in partnership with the Cen­
ter for Biotechnology at Stony 
Brook. The goal of the internship 
program is to create internships at 
biomedical engineering and 
biotechnology companies in New 
York State for graduate students 
seeking a master's degree in bio­
medical engineering. 

The Center for Biotechnology 
will play an active role in coordinat­
ing the internship program. The 
Center will facilitate the participa­
tion of New York State companies in 
the program. The award will enable 
the Center to expand its already 
successful internship programs 
while complementing an overall 
workforce development strategy 
that is already underway. 

Participants for the first year of 
the internship program will come 
primarily from the Department of 
Biomedical Engineering. Students 
will start their internships at the 
end of their first academic year and 
subsequently receive their master's 
degree in biomedical engineering 
within six to 12 months. 

HSC Awarded $850K 
for Geriatric Center 
The Health Sciences Center has been awarded a five-year, $850,000 

government grant to establish the Long Island Geriatric Education 
Center. The Center, a collaborative effort among the five schools of 

the HSC, will increase geriatric educational programs for students, faculty, 
and community practitioners. 

The grant was awarded by the Bureau of Health Professions in the 
Department of Health and Human Services, Health Resources and Ser­
vices Administration. All five HSC schools—Dental Medicine, Health 
Technology and Management, Medicine, Nursing, and Social Welfare— 
will be involved in the interdisciplinary program development for geri­
atrics and gerontology. 

"With the aging population of Long Island, it is appropriate and 
meaningful that Stony Brook is the institution where this center will be 
developed," said Norman Edelman, Vice President for the Health Sci­
ences Center. "This grant will help allow us to continue our mission of 
educating and training health care professionals in ways that benefit the 
community, the state, and the nation." 

In the first year, the effort will focus on faculty development and the 
creation of new programs for students and other trainees. In subsequent 
years, the Center will integrate community-based faculty, health care 
professionals, and educators at nursing homes into the new programs. 

Firm Donates $25K 
for Beautification 
Newmark & Company Real Estate, Inc., one of the largest commercial 

real estate brokerage firms in the United States, has made a $25,000 
contribution to Stony Brook's campus beautification program. 

"Through the efforts of President Kenny, Stony Brook has been trans­
formed into a beautiful campus," said John Lizzul, Managing Director of 
Newmark, headquartered in Manhattan. "The atmosphere has a profound 
effect on visitors, employees, and, of course, the students. When you have a 
beautiful campus, people feel better, and they have pride. And now they 
have every right to be proud not only of Stony Brook's national reputation, 
but also of how great the campus looks." 

President Kenny established a campus beautification program three 
years ago, the centerpiece,of which is, the; refurbished. Acaderpic Mall... 
Stony Brook now has nearly 100 Green Teams—groups of students, fac­
ulty members, and employees—who plant flowers on campus and tend to 
the gardens year-round. 

Lizzul, who graduated from Stony Brook in 1975 with a BA. in Eco­
nomics, said, "Newmark is very impressed with the initiative Stony Brook 
has taken in continually improving its facilities and grounds." 

One of the new gardens on campus. 

Women's Lacrosse to 
Start in 2002 
Stony Brook will officially begin its first season of women's lacrosse 

competition in the 2002-03 academic year. Danie Caro has been 
named as the first women's lacrosse head coach in SBU history. 

Women's lacrosse is the first new sport added to the athletic department 
since the University elevated football to varsity status in 1984. The addi­
tion of women's lacrosse will increase the total number of varsity sports 
offered at Stony Brook to 20. 

Caro comes to Stony Brook with more than seven years of coaching 
experience, the most recent being a two-year stint from 1999-2000 as 
head women's lacrosse coach at St. Bonaventure University in Olean, 
New York. At St. Bonaventure, Caro directed the transition of a team 
from club to Division I varsity status for the second time in her career. 

Caro, a 1993 graduate of Colgate University, assumed the position of 
head coach this past summer and will work the 2001-02 academic year to 
recruit a team for its inaugural season in the spring of 2003. 

Library Notes 
The Interlibraiy Loan (ILL) Depart­
ment has fully implemented the 
new online ILL service, ILL 
Express, which uses the ILLIAD 
system. Anyone who borrows mate­
rials not held in the Stony Brook 
Library—books, articles, reports, or 
dissertations—is encouraged to reg­
ister on the ILL Express Web page. 
Click on "Register" to set up your 
account, submit it, and you're ready 
to begin. You can request materials, 
track orders, or renew loans, and 
you have access 24 hours a day, 
seven days a week, from any loca­
tion. Requesting interlibrary loans 
by using paper request forms is 
now being phased out. The ILL 
Express Web site is at http:// 
129.49.97.22/illiad/Default.htm. 
ILL's phone number is 632-7117. 

Faculty Donations Wanted 
Are you trying to get rid of books 
you had as an undergraduate or 
doctoral student? The Library wel­
comes large and small donations of 
books of all kinds. Books that are 
needed by the Library will be 
added to the collections. All other 
books will be sold, with profits sup­
porting the Library's efforts to 
upgrade collections and services. If 
requested, the Library will 
acknowledge all gifts with a letter. 
Also welcome are donations of 
videos, maps, documents, manu­
scripts, and recordings. The 
Library cannot accept donations of 
magazines, journals, or LPs unless 
they are in perfect condition. 
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Music Fest \ 
Celebrates * 
Fourth Season 
The Stony Brook Summer Music 
Festival, an annual event that 
attracts musicians from all over the 
world, had its fourth season from 
July 29 to August 12. This year's 
festival included a first-time out­
door performance by faculty artists 
and festival participants at the his­
toric Pollock-Krasner House in 
East Hampton. The summer music 
festival, developed by the Depart­
ment of Music, featured students 
from across the country as well as 
from Romania and Puerto Rico. 

The festival focused on educat­
ing young, talented musicians in 
the areas of chamber music, theory, 
historical perspective, the business 
of music, master classes, and com­
position. Students competed in live 
auditions for their place in the fes­
tival, which included performances 
in strings, brass, woodwinds, and 
percussion, as well as in voice. 

The festival opened with a gala 
chamber music concert by the 
festival's faculty artists and 
concluded with a chamber music 
concert by the festival artists. 
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Crafts Center 
Fall Schedule 
The Stony Brook Union Crafts Cen­
ter, located in the lower level of the 
Student Union, offers programs in 
leisure, recreation, and basic arts 
and crafts skills. For more informa­
tion, call the Center at 632-6829. 

Floor Loom Weaving Workshop 
For beginners and intermediates, 
learn to wrap and dress a four-har-
ness floor loom. Eight Thursdays 
beginning 9/20, 7:00 p.m.-9:00 p.m. 
Room 081, Fiber Studio. Students 
$90; others, $110. 

Basic Photography 
Learn camera and darkroom funda­
mentals, developing and printing 
techniques. Six Mondays beginning 
9/24, 7:00 p.m.-9:00 p.m. Photo Lab. 
Students, $95; others, $120. 

Pottery Making—Beginner 
Get a solid foundation in the meth­
ods of throwing on the potter's 
wheel while making a variety of 
simple forms. Section A, eight 
Mondays beginning 9/24; Section 
B, eight Tuesdays beginning 9/25. 
7:00 p.m.-9:00 p.m. Crafts Center. 
Students, $95; others, $130. 

Call for Items 

We want to hear from you! Help 
Happenings spread the word about 
what's going on at Stony Brook. 
Send us your accomplishments, 
latest department news, staff and fac­
ulty achievements. If you have a 
campus event you'd like to publi­
cize, let us know so we can share it 
with our readers. 

Send your items to us at least two 
weeks prior to the issue in which 
you would like it published. 
Happenings is published every State 
payday throughout the semester. 

Mail your items to Happenings, 144 
Administration, Stony Brook, NY 
11794-0605. Or send us a fax at 
(631) 632-6313. 

Dr. Grover Whitehurst. 

Introduction to 
Ceramic Sculpture 
Develop creative expression by 
learning techniques of hand build­
ing with clay, glazing, and painting. 
Eight Tuesdays beginning 9/25. 
7:00 p.m.-9:00 p.m. Crafts Center. 
Students, $95; others, $130. 

The Art of Painting 
This program introduces the crafts 
and art of painting by exploring a 
range of techniques. Six Mondays 
beginning 10/1. 7:00 p.m.-9:00 p.m. 
Room 4232, Staller Center. 
Students, $65; others, $90. 

Professor Whitehurst 
Named Assistant 
Secretary of Education 

Rod Paige, U.S. Secretary of Education, swore in Dr. Grover "Russ" 
Whitehurst, Lead Professor and Chair of the Department of Psychol­
ogy, as Assistant U.S. Secretary of Education. He is a nationally rec­

ognized authority on early childhood education and language development. 
In his new position, Whitehurst will serve as Director of the Office of 

Educational Research and Improvement (OERI), which provides essential 
support for the improvement of American education by building knowledge 
about teaching and learning and by helping to stimulate improvements in 
education policy and practice. OERI supports a wide range of research, 
development, and dissemination activities and the statistics and assessment 
programs of the National Center for Education Statistics. 

"Russ Whitehurst brings a 
wealth of experience to our 
research and improvement office, a 
part of our department that Presi­
dent Bush has singled out as being 
essential to our goal of creating a 
system of schools that leaves no 
child behind," Secretary Paige said. 
"His leadership will be invaluable as 
we seek to produce quality research 
on teaching and learning and share 
it with educators and the public." 

Whitehurst is the second sci­
entist/administrator with Stony 
Brook ties chosen to serve in the 
Bush Administration. Over the 
summer, Dr. John Marburger, the 
University's former President and 
the Director of Brookhaven Nation­
al Laboratory, was nominated to 
serve as the President's National 
Science Advisor. 

"We at Stony Brook are so very proud of Russ Whitehurst," said Pres­
ident Kenny. "He is a shining example of how our extraordinary faculty 
not only teach, but also benefit the community, the region, and the nation 
with their scholarship and commitment." 

President Bush formally nominated Whitehurst on April 30, and the 
Senate confirmcd-thc nomination on July 12. • :'—^—••• '•,—rs 

Whitehurst has conducted extensive research into Head Start pro­
grams and was one of the first investigators to link reading success in ele­
mentary schools among disadvantaged youth to pre-reading skills they 
developed in such programs. His research has been funded by the 
National Institutes of Health and Pew Charitable Trusts, among other 
prestigious organizations. He is also the recipient of a Microsoft Innova­
tors in Higher Education Award. 

Earlier this year, Whitehurst and his wife, Stony Brook colleague Janet 
Fischel, Associate Professor in the School of Medicine, were awarded a 
$1.25 million grant from the U.S. Administration for Children, Youth, and 
Families to establish a Head Start Quality Research Center at the Univer­
sity. The Center is designed to evaluate the reading skills of pre-school 
children raised in poverty. 

Dialogic Reading, a technique developed by Whitehurst, is widely 
used by teachers and parents during shared picture-book reading with 
young children around the world. He has directed projects to enhance 
emergent literacy and prevent reading difficulties for the National Center 
for Learning Disabilities and the Public Library Association. 

Happy 103rd! 
On June 18, the residents and staff at the Long Island State Veterans 

Home celebrated the 103rd birthday of its oldest resident, retired 
Brigadier General Sherman Hasbrouck. Born on June 18, 1898, 

Hasbrouck is a lifelong resi­
dent of New York State. He 
is a graduate of the West 
Point Military Academy, and 
at present, is the oldest liv­
ing graduate of the Acade­
my. A veteran of both World 
Wars I and II, Hasbrouck 
commanded the 97th Com­
bat Division in France, Ger­
many, and Czechoslovakia 
during World War II. He has 
received numerous medals, 
merits, and awards during 
his distinguished military 
career. Among them are the 
Bronze Star, World War I 
Victory Medal, American 
Defense Service Medal, and Congressman Fe,ix Grucci and Genera, 
Legion of Merit Award. Hasbrouck during his birthday celebration. 

University 
Convocation 

October 10 

12:40 p.m. 
Campus Life Time 

Staller Center, 
Main Stage 

President Kenny's 
Annual State of the 
University Address 

Staff/Faculty/Students 

Welcome! 

• 

More details to follow in the 
next issue of Happenings 

First-Born Child 
Study Seeks 
Volunteers 
The Point of Woods Laboratory at 
Stony Brook is conducting a study 
on first-born children and the 
development of parenting and child 
behavior. Participation involves two 
one-and-a-half-hour-long visits to 
the Lab: one with your infant and 
another when your child turns two. 
All participants are offered a free 
parenting workshop. If your child 
is seven to nine months old, please 
call the Lab at 632-7874 to learn 
more about the project. Ask for 
Debbie. 
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Fall 2001 Sport 
Team Schedules 
(Home games only. For a complete 
schedule, visit www.goseawolves.orgJ 

FOOTBALL 
Siena College 9/15 at 12:30 p.m. 
Wagner College 10/6 at 12:30 p.m. 
Monmouth 10/20 at 12:30 p.m. 
Jacksonville 10/27 at 12:30 p.m. 
Central Connecticut 11/10 at 12:30 p.m. 
St. Frances, PA 11/17 at 12:30 p.m. 

VOLLEYBALL 
Holiday Inn Express Tournament 

9/7 and 9/8, various times 
Binghamton 9/18 at 7:00 p.m. 
LIU 9/25 at 7:00 p.m. 
Hartford 10/2 at 7:00 p.m. 
Northeastern 10/13 at 1:00 p.m. 
Albany 10/14 at 12:00 p.m. 
Iona College 10/17 at 7:00 p.m. 
Maine 10/20 at 4:00 p.m. 
New Hampshire 10/21 at 12:00 p.m. 
Towson 11/10 at 4:00 p.m. 
Drexel 11/11 at 12:00 p.m. 

WOMEN'S SOCCER 
Boston University 8/31 at 1:00 p.m. 
HIE Tournament 9/14, various times 
HIE Championship 9/16 at 1:00 p.m. 
Hartford 10/4 at 4:00 p.m. 
Vermont 10/6 at 11:00 a.m. 
Yale 10/17 at 3:30 p.m. 
Columbia 10/23 at 3:00 p.m. 
Drexel 10/26 at 12:00 p.m. 
Albany 11/3 at 1:00 p.m. 
America East Tournament Begins 11/6 

MEN'S SOCCER 
NYIT 8/31 at 4:00 p.m. 
Rider 9/5 at 4:00 p.m. 
Manhattan College 9/13 at 4:00 p.m. 
Sacred Heart 9/26 at 4:00 p.m. 
Albany 10/2 at 4:00 p.m. 
Towson 10/12 at 4:00 p.m. 
Delaware 10/14 at 12:00 p.m. 
Hofstra 10/26 at 3:00 p.m. 
Drexel 10/28 at 12:00 p.m. 

Save the Date! 

Stony Brook 
Homecoming 

2001 
Join Us Under 
the Big Top: 

October 19-21 

All faculty, students, staff, and alumni 
are welcome! 

Catch the pep rally, parade, and street fair. 
Join the festivities on Friday night. A variety of campus groups will 
display floats and banners, all vying for the top prize. Get in a festive 
mood with clowns, rides, and cotton candy. 

Cheer for your Seawolves football team. 
Head for the alumni reunion tent at the football field to watch the 
Seawolves take on the Monmouth Hawks on Saturday at 12:30 p.m. 
Enjoy great food while you reunite with former classmates and 
professors. 

Root for our Riding Team. 
On Sunday, October 21, all are invited to Smoke Run Farm on Hollow 
Road in Stony Brook, as the Stony Brook Riding Team hosts its inter-

tn Tii collegiate horse show, rain or shine. The Alum-
ni Association will be hosting a light break-

^ fast reunion at the show. The show 
k begins at 8:00 a.m. 

For a complete listing of events 

with detailed 

information, log on to 
www.alumni.sunysb.edu, or call 1-

877-SEAWOLF. 

Recreation Sports 
2001 Schedule 

Come out to play by joining one of 
Campus Recreation's intramural 
individual or team leagues. Visit 
www.recreation.sunysb.edu for more 
information on how to sign up. 

Individual/Dual 

Tennis Singles 
Tennis Doubles 
Badminton 
Handball 
Racquetball Singles 
Racquetball Doubles 
Squash 
Racquetball Singles 
Squash 
Racquetball Doubles 
Handball Singles 
Tennis Singles 
Tennis Doubles 
Badminton 

Team Sports 

Flag Football 
Indoor Soccer 
Beach Volleyball 
Walleyball 
Indoor Volleyball 
Floor Hockey 
Basketball 
Walleyball 
Soccer 
Softball 
Beach Volleyball 
4 on 4 Volleyball 

Registration 
Deadline 
September 21 
September 21 
September 21 
September 21 
October 26 
October 26 
October 26 
February 1 
February 1 
February 1 
March 22 
March 22 
March 22 
March 22 

Registration 
Deadline 
September 20 
September 20 
September 20 
September 20 
October 24 
October 24 
January 30 
January 30 
March 20 
March 20 
March 20 
March 20 

Campus Recreation Special Events 
Homecoming Walk October 21 
Turkey Trot November 18 
Basketball Tip-off 

Tournament January 29 
Debbie Whittemore 

5K Memorial Run April 21 
Campus Recreation 

Golf Classic May 3 

C A L E N D A R  August 29 - September 30 

ART/MUSIC/THEATRE 
8/30, Thursday to 9/14, Friday. Rebec­
ca Schulz "In to the Open." Ceramics 
exhibit. For more information, call 632-6820. 
12:00 p.m.-4:00 p.m. Stony Brook Union Art 
Gallery. Opening Reception with the artist, 
7:00 p.m., Thursday, August 30. 

9/4, Tuesday. Auditions for Pre-Col-
lege Music Program. New chamber 
music groups are forming for musicians 
ages 11-18 in strings, woodwinds, brass, 
piano, and voice. Meets Saturdays through­
out the year. To schedule an audition, call 
632-7328. Begins at 7:00 p.m. 

9/10, Monday. Auditions for Adult 
Chamber Music Program. Adult musi­
cians are invited to participate in ensembles 
for strings, woodwinds, brass, piano, and 
voice. The 90-minute workshops meet four 
weeks during September/October, with a 
recital on 10/19. To schedule an audition, 
call 632-7328. Begins at 7:00 p.m. 

9/15, Saturday. Music Basics for Kids. 
Classes begin for first-third graders and 
continue Saturdays through June. Children 
experience music through rhythmic move­
ment, ear training, singing games, and 
improvisation. For application information, 
call 632-7328. 

FILMS 
All films are screened on the Main Stage, 
Staller Center. Tickets: $5 adults; $3 students, 
seniors, children. For tickets, call 632-ARTS. 

9/7, Friday. Under the Sand. A middle-
aged couple set out on their annual vacation 
and the husband vanishes. Realism and 
fantasy mix in this acclaimed film. 7:00 p.m. 

9/7, Friday. The Mummy Returns. Ten 
years after the events of the first film, Rick 
is married to Evie and the couple has set­
tled in London with their son Alex. The 
corpse of Imhotep is resurrected in the 
British Museum, allowing the mummy to 
walk the earth again. 9:00 p.m. 

9/14, Friday. Shrek. Shrek, an ordinary 
ogre living peacefully in a swamp, is dis­
turbed when a group of creatures invade his 
home. Some of the stars lending their voices 
to the characters include Mike Myers, Eddie 
Murphy, and Cameron Diaz. 7:00 p.m. 

9/14, Friday. Moulin Rouge. A young 
writer defies his father and moves to Paris 
where he is introduced to the Moulin Rouge, 
a world of sex, drugs, and the sinister Can-
Can. Starring Ewan McGregor, Nicole Kid­
man, and John Leguzamo. 9:00 p.m. 

9 / 2 1 ,  F r i d a y .  With a Friend Like 
Harry. In the heat of midsummer, a family 
tries to take a vacation to get away from the 
headaches of the farm they have unsuccess­
fully been trying to restore. This exciting 
"Hitchcockian" thriller is in French with 
English subtitles. 7:00 p.m. 

9/21, Friday. Lara Croft: Tomb Raider. 
Based on the popular video game, this film 
stars Angelina Jolie as Lara Croft, a tough, 
sexy, and armed adventurer. Non-stop 
action at its best. 9:30 p.m. 

9/28, Friday. The Road Home. A roman­
tic and touching drama about courtship and 
the value of tradition. In Mandarin with 
English subtitles. 7:00 p.m. 

9/28, Friday. Songcatcher. A musicolo­
gist overlooked for a promotiori at her male-
dominated university retires to the 

Appalachian countryside where she 
discovers old English ballads. 9:00 p.m. 

SEMINARS/LECTURES 
9/7, Friday. Italian Linguistics. A con­
ference co-sponsored by the Center for Ital­
ian Studies and the Department of Linguis­
tics. Call 632-7444 for more information. 

9/21, Friday. Verdi's Two Macbeths. A 
lecture by David Lawton, Professor of Music, 
who will discuss the differences between the 
1847 and 1865 versions and present recorded 
selections. Call the Center for Italian Studies 
at 632-7444 for more information. 

9/27, Thursday. Italian Classes for the 
Community. The 2001-02 session begins; 
call the Center for Italian Studies at 632-
7444 for schedule, class locations, and regis­
tration information. 

SPECIAL EVENTS 
9/11, Tuesday. Salute to Stony Brook 
Street Fair. Stop by the Academic Mall and 
surrounding areas to help us celebrate, start­
ing at 4:30 p.m. and continuing until dusk. 
Fireworks finale and free food throughout. 

9/12, Wednesday to 9/14, Friday. Arts 
Poster Sale. Stop by the three-day poster 
sale in the Student Activity Center and 
Stony Brook Union. 

9/30, Sunday. 8th Annual Walk for 
Beauty in a Beautiful Place. Co-spon-
sored by University Hospital and the Ward 
Melville Heritage Organization, the 6K/4K 
walk through Stony Brook Village raises 
funds to support breast cancer research at 
Stony Brook. Call 4444393 for more informa­
tion. Registration, 8:30 a.m. 

STONY BROOK 
VILLAGE EVENTS 

Happenings is pleased to post 
highlights from the Stony Brook 
Village Calendar. Call 751-2244 
for more information about 
these events. 

living History Performances 
As part of the Stony Brook Grist 
Mill 250th Anniversary events, 
costumed actors relive the life of 
the miller. Sunday, September 9, 
and September 23 at 2:00 p.m. 
and 3:30 p.m., Stony Brook Grist 
Mill, Harbor Road off Main 
Street. 

Eighth Annual James H. 
Blackwell Carriage Drive 
Members of the Paumanok Dri­
ving Club set out in their classic 
horse-drawn carriages for a 
drive through Stony Brook Vil­
lage. Afterwards the carriages 
will be on display in the Village 
Center. The drive begins in the 
Stony Brook Village Center, 
Main Street on the Harbor. Sun­
day date to be announced. 
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